

TFC Steering Committee Meeting Minutes

(Send to: tf-openci-triage@lists.trustedfirmware.org)

Attendees: Karen, Matt, Shebu, Ben, Matteo, Sufyan, Joanna, Bence, Anton

February 11, 2025

Minutes

- Infrastructure (FVPs in Tux)
 - TF-A
 - Joanna said she saw an issue on the TF slack channel last week and wanted to know where we are with it
 - Ben said the Lava server has been temperamental, not just for TF, but across the board
 - Jenkins is getting a massive amount of jobs that could be linked back to Lava
 - Ben has done some clean-up, but it looks like they're getting bot attacks on all servers
 - Ben will continue to monitor closely
 - [\[TFC-365\] TF-A Automatic rebasing for patch reviews - Jira](#)
 - Still open
 - [\[TFC-692\] LTS-v2.8.25: mail and readthedocs update were not done - Jira](#)
 - In Upstream Review
 - Yann and Arthur had some back-and-forth with questions
 - [\[TFC-688\] LTS Maintainers would like to run dependabot for all LTS branches - Jira](#)
 - In Upstream Review
 - Chris Kay is still looking at it; he said last week, he posted an experimental patch
 - Waiting to hear back from him
 - [\[TFC-547\] TF-A LTS: New LTS branch creation automation - Jira](#)
 - In Upstream Review

- Waiting to hear from Bipin if we can close this ticket
 - [\[TFC-660\] Evaluate Feasibility of Publishing Binaries to Private Storage for Model Containers - Jira](#)
 - In Progress
 - Still being worked on
 - [TFC-721\] Toolchain versions from builders.sh in job config need to separated for all LTS branch - Jira](#)
 - Blocked
 - Arthur said that the L2 job status still shows as_failed, but it doesn't seem related to ArmClang v6.18.
 - He's asked the maintainers to take a look
 - Update - Ticket has since been Resolved
- TF-M (Anton/Matt)
 - No issues reported by Anton this week
 - Matt created the ticket below
 - [\[TFC-724\] TF-M: Update the version of the STM32 Cube Programmer - Jira](#)
 - Critical
 - Still being worked on
 - Matt also mentioned that someone on the team tried to run a job and got a syntax error
 - Could be a timing issue
 - Ben said he manually triggered the build yesterday
- Sufyan
 - The Production environment is now ready
 - Currently validating all the pipelines to ensure they're passing
 - There's nothing stopping the TF teams from getting started on their UAT now
 - The main goal is to have the TF teams start UAT by Thursday or, at the latest, on Monday in the Prod environment

- Sufyan said he will have to formalize the start of UAT via email
- Sufyan mentioned that Saheer would like to start running nightly builds
 - There was a suggestion that it could be done on the weekends
 - Sufyan will send Ben a message to confirm if they can run the nightly builds on the Prod environment; once he hears back, he'll let everyone know
 - We need to make sure the nightly builds don't create problems for the current CI
- Question - for the DNS records for the trustedfirmware.org domain for Gerrit and Jenkins, how should we manage or migrate them?
 - Ben to provide an update on this and the Gerrit migration
 - Sufyan will update everyone on this as well